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Hello Fellow Lions!
I hope that you all had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! Time has
flown by, and we are half-way through this Lions year.

Here are a few updates:
1.New members are joining; that’s great!  I am asking you that you let me
know when you have new members join so I can welcome them in a timely
manner.
      

2. District convention is coming up in 2.5 months. Please send in your
registration. The form is included as the last page of this newsletter. Also,
we are in need of auction items. Please contact auction chair CC George
[see page 19] so we prepare and know how many items we will have.

3. We are seeking a candidate for 2nd Vice District Governor [see page 25].

4. Please report your service to the district [see page 24]. This can be done
by any lion and does not have to be secretary; please help your fellow
lions by sharing the work load.

May
Camp Dogwood Season Begins - COME VOLUNTEER - WE NEED YOU!

NOTE: 1stVDG Eileen has transferred clubs and is now
associated with the Rutherford College Lions Club

Email newsletter editor Lion Liz to get your club’s upcoming fundraiser on the calendar

January
1/18: Long View Lions Pancake Breakfast Fundraiser

1/18: Etowah Lions Blood Drive
February

2/15: District Cabinet Meeting at Etowah Clubhouse; ALL ARE WELCOME!
2/22: Long View Lions Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser

March
3/14-3/15: District Convention at Camp Dogwood; REGISTRATION IS OPEN!

3/20-3/22: Regional Learning Leadership Institute at Camp Dogwood;
Contact DG Dawson if interested

3/22: Long View Lions Chili Cookoff Fundraiser
April

4/3-4/9: Clean Up Week at Camp Dogwood

4/11-4/13: NC Lions State Convention in Greensboro
[District Cabinet Meeting on Sunday Session]
3/22: Long View Lions Chili Cookoff Fundraiser

WORLD LEOS CLUBS MONTH - CHILD ABUSE AWARENESS MONTH- ENVIRONMENTAL AWARENESS MONTH

June
COME VOLUNTEER AT CAMP DOGWOOD - WE NEED YOU!

6/14: End of Year Celebration at Camp Dogwood at 12Noon

A few different messages have been sent out via email and in a
previous newsletter to asking club presidents and zone chairs to let

me know when you have new members join so that I as District
Governor can welcome them, but there continues to be a gap in

communication in following through with this.
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July 2024

Barbara Allison- Black Mountain McCune
Carl Andersen- Black Mountain McCune

Carolyn Hughes- Black Mountain McCune
Grant Helms- Black Mountain McCune

Chuck David Jr.- Lake Lure
Christina Towery- Sherrills Ford

August 2024
Gary Ridenour- Asheville Greater

Alma Bush- Black Mountain McCune
Luke Farmer- Candler

Lindsey Farmer- Candler

September 2024
Charles Vanderkolk- Weaverville
JoAnna Vanderkolk- Weaverville

October 2024
Julia Gaines- Weaverville
Jeff Oxendine- Long View

November 2024
Donald Hale- Andrews

Joy Lynn-Hale- Andrews
Denise Hansen- Erwin District

Brian Alper- Franklin
Karen Alper- Franklin

Bruce Albury- St. Stephens
Jennifer Albury- St. Stephens
Beverly Phillips- St. Stephens
Brent Phillips- St. Stephens

Welcome to NC transfer Lion from Marianne Abot from Michigan! She is now a Lake Lure Lion.
Thank you for the generous donation for disaster relief from your former Michigan club!!

December 2024
Vera Lowery- Lincolnton
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Please pray for Lion
Jim V. of Long View who
is recovering from heart

surgery

Please pray for Lion Eddie of Long
View who’s step father recently

passed away.

Lion Ethel Rhodes
July 30, 2024

1 year of service
Hendersonville Lions Club

Lion William Richard Hood Sr.
August 8, 2024

18 years of service
Rutherfordton Lions Club

Lion William “Puppy” of the Canton
Lions Club not only serves the

community with the Lions but also
serves as the President of Santa Pals.

Scan the QR Code to check out the
article in the local newspaper featuring

a story on his organization’s work in
hunger relief this year.
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From day one following the hit of Hurricane Helene,
Lions Club across the state and nation have been an integral part of the relief efforts. Thank

you to all how have contributed in any way: from volunteering, donations, spreading
awareness, and more. Below are some photo ops from the work that Lion George, Council Chair,
and home to our District and the Sand Hill Lions Club, has led through the Lions in partnership

with his own personal non-profit that he operates, Beyond All Borders.

#LIONSTRONG #HURRICANEHELENERELIEF

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE IN NEED OF DISASTER RELIEF SUPPLIES?
CONTACT LION GEORGE

THE GREAT RESPONCE OF DONATIONS HAS HIS WAREHOUSE FULL AND HE HAS ACQUIRED AN
ADDITIONAL STOREAGE UNIT TO STORE THE DONATIONS WHILE TRYING TO GIVE AWAY THE

SUPPLIES.
Lion George Suggs’ contact information can be found in the District Directory



#LIONSTRONG #HURRICANEHELENERELIEF
SUMMARY REPORT:

-District 31L has spent over $15k on disaster relief, combined funds from LCIF grant and
donations from lions clubs out of state. The district continues to receive donations and has an

approximate $10k more that district leaders are making plans on how to best spend.

-At least 20 of the 46 clubs in District 31L have assisted in Western NC disaster relief efforts.
These figures are not final but from available information that has been reported through zone

chairs.

-At least 11 District31L Lions have had total or partial damage to their homes. To the best of
our knowledge, all District 31L Lions are safe. Some have left the state or area to live with

family members.

-Lions clubs from a minimum of 15 states have assisted with disaster relief by means of
volunteer work and sending donations through NCLF and/or District 31L. An exact number is

not able to be pinpointed.

-NCLF most recently reported that they have spent $84,261 on disaster relief supplies. Since
the storm hit on September 27th, NCLF has made multiple weekly trips up the mountain to the

impacted areas. With some roads reopening, delivery of supplies has been able to be made
through carrier suppliers.

-District 31I has received a total of $30k in grants from LCIF

-Multiple Distict 31l, that is NC, has received a three year $100k grant. The committee will
share more information soon.

THANK YOU ALL FOR
YOUR SUPPORT!



EnvironmentDiabetes
Awareness
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Relief
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REMEMBER WHY
Hunger

The Weaverville Lions Club assisted over 100 families with
hunger relief. They delivered 87 bags of food to local schools,

made food donations to Asheville Buncombe Community
Christian Ministries, and financial support to less fortunate

grocery store patrons through an assistance program them offer
to Ingles. Way to go Weaverville Lions!

The Valley Springs Lions Club is a small but mighty club made
of two wonderful ladies who happen to be VIPs. Strong in spirit,
they continue their club’s tradition of over 20 years delivering
Christmas cards and sweets to the local nursing homes. This
year they delivered these special treats of Christmas to each

resident at four different nursing home facilities as well as
presented a donation to one of the facility’s angel tree program

for their residents. Way to go Lions Mary and Joanne!

GOAL: 1 SERVICE PROJECT PER CLUB FOR EACH OF THE 8 GLOBAL CAUSES DURING THE FISCAL YEAR

Childhood
Cancer

LET’S FILL THIS PAGE UP WITH SERVICE!

YouthVision

The Hendersonville Lions Club hosted their annual and
largest fundraiser, a Children’s Film Festival. This family

focused event kicked off the holiday season with a double
feature movie and free Christmas family photos taken by

Lion Rick. Over 200 children and their parents were in
attendance and a fun filled time was had by all.

The Long View Lions Club got in the holiday spirit with the Salvation Army.
They sponsored 9 angels and spent a Saturday ringing the bell.

REMEMBER WHY
DDii tt HHuunnggeerr
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The Etowah Lions Club and their friend
Santa delivering gifts in the Etowah

community.
Sherrills Ford Lions members play Santa and Mrs.
Clause for Avery County Airfield’s Christmas toy

distribution event.

The Valdese Lions put
together 33 Christmas treat

bags for Agape residents and
delivered them on Christmas

Eve.





The Hendersonville Lions delivering
Christmas to their “adopted” resident.





McCune Administrator
Lion Brittney & resident

Christmas morning waffles

DG Dawson visiting
residents

as the Grinch

Santa and Mrs. Clause surprising
residents with Christmas

Surprising the cottage residents

Sweet puppy love

sent from

a local church District McCune Liaison Lion Deniece
spreading the Christmas cheer!

Lion Nick always
with a smile
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residents with Christmas
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MERRY CHRISTMAS VIPS...MERRY CHRISTMAS VIPS...

The Rutherford County Lions clubs: Chase Lions Club, Lake Lure Lions Club, Rutherfordton Lions Club, with help from the
Lake Lure Leos, celebrated their 53rd annual joint service project, the VIP Christmas Luncheon. One hundred and four VIPs

and their guest were invited. They enjoyed a turkey dinner with all the fixings served by the Lions. Lion Carl from
Rutherfordton Lions Club played Christmas music on the piano to provide festivities for this event. Following dinner,

Chase President Jerry drew names of VIPs and the Lions deliver a wrapped gift, bag of fruit and a large print calendar and
the center pieces were raffled off to VIPs. This is a much looked forward to service event by both Lions and VIP’s.

Each year the Lincolnton Lions Club hosts a special
Christmas luncheon for their Lincoln County VIPs
and their caregivers. This year they served 30 VIPs

and their guests for a total of 75 guests and our Lion
members and volunteers. Christmas carols were
sung by The North Lincoln High School Choral

Group and a local VIP youth, provided
entertainment with her musical and vocal talent as

she has since she was a small child. Each VIP
received a holiday gift from the Lions to make the

event even more special. This event was made
possible by local business sponsors and support
including Ingles and Lowes Home Improvement.

MMMMAAAASSSS VVVVIIIIIIIIPPPPSSSSSSSSSMMMMEEEERRRRRRRRYYYYYYYYY CCCCCCCCCCCCHHHHRRRRIIIISSSSTTTT



The Long View Lions Club participated in the Hildebran
Christmas parade riding in the Unifour Lions' Children Sight

Vision Van, a partnership of 12 Hickory area Lions clubs
founded by the North Carolina Long View Lions Foundation Inc.

They hope to spread awareness of all that the lions do and
become a known resource for community members.

The Rutherford College Lions took part in
the Rutherford College Christmas Parade

with two floats passing out candy.
mmunity members.



The Eliada’s Children Home in
Asheville at which our District 31L

Lions has a Lions Cottage at is in need
of assistance. More information will
be shared soon by District Boys and

Girls Home Chair Brittney.

Lake Ariel Lions Club from Pennsylvania presented
Zone Chair Lion Clay of the Candler Lions Club a

$6,000 check for Christmas for the Kids Displaced by
Tropical Storm Helene

The Candler Lions turned around and wrote a $6,000 check
to the Eliada Home for $6,000 for children's Christmas.

Pictured above is Zone Chair Clay presenting the check to the
Eliada Home.

The home has received assistance
and is now in a stable.

The New Bern Lions Club’s Lion Barbara
and Judy brought presents for the Lions

Cottage children at the Boys and Girls
Home of NC. Last year, Judy

accompanied her sister, Beth to bring the
presents. But after Beth passed away

this year, Judy wanted to return to give
in her honor. Also honoring Beth’s
original idea to include handmade

scarves for the children, the club finished
her knitting project after she passed and

included those gifts as well.

The home has received assistanceThe home has received assistance





Late Lion Alan Lake, PDG

Our family of Lions encompasses an array of unique individuals. I
have been to the McCune Community many times; however, this

time was different. At a visit to our McCune Community, I was
blessed to get a glimpse of seeing another side of late PDG Alan

Lake of the Black Mountain Lions Club of our Multiple District 31L.

As I was walking one of the hallways, I was pleasantly surprised to
find a section of Lion Alan’s photography displayed. I was not yet
heavily involved in lions on a district level when Lion Alan served
as DG in 2018-2019. All I knew was that he was a DG and passed

away due to complications from COVID-19.

Getting to peak through Alan’s lenses, I was reminded that we are
blessed to cross paths with an array of individuals through Lions.

I went onto search to see if his obituary was still listed online to
be able to learn more about this individual who was a lion, but I
could not find it. Thanks to Lion Deniece of the Black Mountain

McCune Lions Club, I was able to learn more about Alan.

Lion Deniece shared: PDG Allan was the sweetest fellow. He
would often pick up Blind folks to give them a ride wherever they
needed to go. He had a soft spirit always ready to help another in
need. I have some fond memories filled with smiles and laughter
riding to different Lions meetings with him in his yellow Mustang.

In conclusion,
1. Enjoy the time you have with others for you will not know when that shall be the last time.

2. Preserve your legacy to be passed down to inspire others.   
3. Taking in your surroundings can lead you to new beautiful findings.



What is Camp
Dogwood?

-friends at a home away from home; truly family
-no limits to possibilities

-boat rides, kayaking, fishing, swimming
-Braille Art, tye-dying, & other tactile crafts

-Bingo
-nail painting

-temporary tattoos
-educational seminars

-talent show
-playing the piano

-smores by the campfire
-archery & bb gun range

-recreation room: billiards, air hockey, & more
-putt-putt

-nature trail, exercise class, dancing
-devotions, flag raising

-beep ball, beeping Easter egg hunt, beeping basketball, and other
adaptive sports

-a forever life changing experience AND SO MUCH MORE!!!

What are you waiting for...
come visit and volunteer today!



ONE OF THE MOST POPULAR
ACTIVITIES AT CAMP IS

CAMPERS LOVE WINNING “BINGO
BUCKS” TO SHOP WITH IN THE

CAMP STORE FOR SOUVENIRS &
FOR ICE CREAM AND SNACKS IN

THE CAMP SNACK SHOP

SEEKING...BINGO SPONSORSHIPS

-each bingo game is worth $5 or more

for the camper winner

-donate any amount of $ for camper

bingo bucks

-your club’s name will be announced at

the bingo night

-if you can, we would love to have you

come volunteer on your bingo night,but

understand if you are only able to make

a monetary donation.

THANK YOU FOR CONSIDERING

THIS OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE

Make donations payable to NCLF with

“Bingo Bucks” on the memo line
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Email: info@LionsUSA.org"United in Service, Empowering Communities – LionsUSA"

Register your vision screening
with this National Wide

Screening Event

Email: info@LionsUSA.org"United in Service, Empowering Communities – LionsUSA"

Register your vision screeningRegister your vision screening
with this National Widewith this National Wide





In this password protected portal you can access the most up to date district directory and cumulative district service
reporting log of all club activities for the entire lions year.





Thank you to the following clubs for reporting their
service to the district for at least one month or more

during this lions year:
-Black Mountain McCune     - Franklin      -Lincolnton
-Long View                               -Weaverville

ANY designated lion from
your club can report, it
doesn’t have to be your

secretary.

We ENCOURAGE you to
share the officer workload

of your club.

gnated lion from
ub can report, it
have to be your
ecretary.

COURAGE you to
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of your club.
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Thank you to the following clubs for reporting their
service to the district for at least one month or more

during this lions year:
-Black Mountain McCune     - Franklin      -Lincolnton
-Long View                               -Weaverville



-continue to attend all NCLF &
COG meetings

-serve as district budget chair
and promotions chair

-acquire an endorsement letter from
your club

-secure nomination speech and
supporting speech

-contact PCC Martha Butler, Nominating
Chair for MD31L

-you are the district fall convention
planning chair

-attend a paid for week-long training at
LCI & the Q-center

-1st VDG’s club is responsible for district
convention hospitality room

-District Governor Elect is responsible
for state convention hospitality room

financial contributions
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10th Annual District 31-L Fall convention
“Remember Why-Might as well be awesome, be a Lion”

March 14th-15th,2025

Fall Convention Registration Form

Name(s): Please Print first and last name(s) & circle title and honors that apply.

Club___________________________ District_____________________

1. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

2. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

3. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

4. __________________________________________________________________

PIP ID PID DG PDG CC PCC 1VDG 2VDG Lion Guest MJF JSF WLW BOH HOF AMB

FFN
$25 BBQ______

TTB DGB
$18 _________$35 Ribeye ______$27 Salmon______

______$27Chicken_____$24 Veggie Option______
Total________

Please Mark meal preferences for DGB above with number of each choice.
Meal descriptions for DGB: Option 1- Grilled ribeye,

Option 2- Bourbon glazed salmon
Option 3-chicken Cordon Bleu

Vegetarian Option 4- Ratatouille
All with side salad, Chef choice veggies, Cheesecake and Chocolate Dessert.

Please note any food allergies__________________________________________.
Registration Deadline: Must be postmarked on or before March 01, 2025. You will need to fill
out and send in the registration form if you are attending and wish to receive a convention
booklet and goodie bag. There will be no meal reservations without a check. Make checks for
meals payable to 2024 District 31L Fall Convention.

Mail Check and Registration form to Curtis Erickson, PDG
445 Bass Lake Drive
Pisgah Forest, NC 28768

Convention to be held at Camp Dogwood
7062 Camp Dogwood Drive Sherrills Ford,

NC 28673

For Room Reservations call April George at 828-478-2135 ext.250.by March 1,2024 for Lion’s rate!




